Netherthorpe Primary School





Netherthorpe Primary School

Tel: 01142726834

Email: Enquiries@netherthorpe.sheffield.sch.uk Website: www.netherthorpe.sheffield.sch.uk

Welcome

Dear Parents/Carers, welcome to our first newsletter of the year! It has been lovely to see the children return after the Summer break. A very warm welcome to our new starters too!

Y6 Reminder

All Y6 pupils should now have received their application letter for secondary school via post. The closing date for online application's is the 14th October and postal applications is the 31st October. It is recommended to apply online. For more information, please see School Spider.

Dates for your diary!

October 2024:

Thursday 10th: Year 1 & Year 2 Trip to

Yorkshire Wildlife Park

Wednesday 16th: Harvest Breakfast

Tuesday 22nd: Year 5 trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park



Vaccinations

Flu

It's that time of year where the NHS offer a flu vaccine for all school age children. You will have received a message via School Spider on how to register your child to receive the vaccine in school.

Measles

It is important to vaccinate children against Measles due to recent cases reported within the region. Drop in sessions for the MMR vaccine are available at various venues across the city. Please follow this link for more information School Age Immunisation Service - Sheffield Children's NHS Foundation Trust

<u>Sheffield Children's NHS Foundation Trust</u> (<u>sheffieldchildrens.nhs.uk</u>)

PE days

A reminder that children should have a change of clothes and white soled trainers for their PE session. We encourage you to leave it on your child's peg and take it home for washing when necessary. PE days are as follows:

F2 & Y5 – Monday

Y6 - Monday & Thursday

Y1 & Y3 – Wednesday & Thursday

Y2 & Y4 – Tuesday & Friday



KS1 & KS2

Breakfast Club: 8am - 8:20am

School gates open: 8:30am

School gates close: 8:45am

End of school day: 3:15pm

Nursery

AM session: 8:30am - 11:30am

PM session: 12:10pm - 3:10pm

Late arrivals and late collections

We are noticing an increasing number of children arriving late into school. Being 10 minutes late every day equates to 5 days of learning missed per year! Therefore, please ensure your child arrives on time for the school day.

If you know that you will be late to collect your child at the end of the day, please let school know. It is not very nice for children to be waiting in school after everyone else has left.

Appointments during school time

Please make sure that doctor, dental and other appointments are made outside of school time. Children leaving for appointments is highly disruptive to their learning.

